
  

 
 
   
  
   
 

 

To All Assembly Members 

DoE Private Office 
8

th
 Floor 

Goodwood House 
44-58 May Street 
Town Parks 
BELFAST 
BT1 4NN 
 
Telephone: 028 9054 1166 
  
Email: private.office@doeni.gov.uk 
 
Your reference:  

Our reference: SUB/454/13 

  

                      7 June 2013 
 
 
Dear Assembly Member 
 
The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I intend to announce in the near future 
my decision on the following planning application: 
 
Ref No: Y/2010/0087/O 
Proposal: Demolition of existing buildings and structures and the construction of a 

retail store (Class A1); Petrol Filling Station (sui generis); industrial 
units (Class B2 and B4); and associated highway, footpaths, 
landscaping and other works and improvements.  

Location: Lands at the former Rolls Royce factory, Upper Newtownards 
Road/Carrowreagh Road, Dundonald. 

 
I have considered the report and advice from my officials and I have decided that 
planning permission should be granted for the proposed development. 
 
It is my intention to announce that a Notice of Opinion to approve will be prepared 
and issued in the near future. 
 
 

 
 

ALEX ATTWOOD MLA 
Minister of the Environment 

 

From the office of the 
Minister of the Environment 
 


